

## Henshaw CE Primary School Newsletter

Newsletter No. 5 24<sup>th</sup> May 2019

West Tyne Federation of Schools Headteacher—Mrs Sarah Hutchinson BA (Hons) Primary Education Bardon Mill Hexham NE47 7EP Tel 01434 344324

admin@henshawprimary.uk

Mrs Hancock & Miss Reynolds's Menu w/c 3/6/2019

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday
Tomato Pasta	Home Cooked Ham,	Steak Pie, Mashed	Lasagne & Homemade	Sausage & Mash
	Wedges	Potato	Bread	
OR	OR	OR	OR	OR
Jacket Potato with	Pasta with Cheese	Baguette with Chicken &	Jacket Potato with	Wrap with Chicken Mayo
Filling		Sweetcorn Mayonnaise	Bolognaise or Cheese	or Tuna with Salad
Broccoli	Beans	Green Beans	Peas	Beans
Fruit Meringue	Angel Delight	Jelly & Fruit	Fruit Salad	Chocolate Brownie & Milkshake
Fresh Fruit/Yoghurt	Fresh Fruit/Yoghurt	Fresh Fruit/Yoghurt	Fresh Fruit/Yoghurt	Fresh Fruit/Yoghurt



### Stars of the Week



**Reception Class** - Mason for demonstrating excellent listening skills in all areas.

Key Stage 1 - Zane for taking pride in his work and always trying his best.

**Key Stage 2** – all of our Year 6 children for their use of adventurous vocabulary in their independent writing.

Presentation Award – Micha for beautiful handwriting in all her work. She has really earned her Golden Pen.

**Head Teacher's Award** – Amber for always helping others, including me, and for being happy in school – you are a joy to be around!

### **Learning Achievements**

**Reception Class** - we have enjoyed a very busy week; Sports Day, The Tiger Who Came To Tea and finished off with an African themed movie!

**Key Stage 1** – This week Class 2 have been baking cup cakes with a Brazilian flag as the topper!

**Key Stage 2** – This week we have been bringing to a close our work on Darwin's Delights' and have been looking at inheritance and environmental factors. Our Year 3 children have set up their own scientific investigations too!

Attendance W/C 20/5/19				
Attendance	%			
Reception	100.0			
•				
Year 1	93.8			
Year 2	100			
Year 3	98.0			
Year 4	100			
Year 5	100			
Year 6	100			
Overall	98.3 %			
Well done!				



### **Royal Horticultural Society Gardening Awards**

Fantastic news! Henshaw Primary School has achieved Level 4 of the RHS School Gardening Awards!

In recognition of this achievement we have received a really special seed bundle, containing flower, herb and vegetable seeds... worth £100!

Well done everyone... Level 5 here we come!



### School Photographs - 7.6.19

Mirror Image Photography will be visiting our school on **Friday 7**<sup>th</sup> **June** to take our Whole School and Class Photographs.

If you would like a family photograph, please come along at 8.30am.

## Reminder-Sports Week -24th - 28th June

We are very excited to announce two very exciting sports- related initiatives for the children during this week!

On Tuesday 25<sup>th</sup> June the children in Key Stage 2 will be going to St James' Park to take part in a Commando Joe's takeover (times to be confirmed) and on Thursday 27<sup>th</sup> June an Olympic Athlete will be visiting us all at Henshaw.

The children from Greenhead will be spending the day at Henshaw on the 25<sup>th</sup> June and will be taking part in sports related activities in the morning and will meet Chris Bennett in the afternoon, a Team GB Hammer Thrower! They will need to be dressed in their team colours, have sun cream on, and have a filled water bottle and a sun hat with them on this day.

### The Tiger who came to tea!

The children in Reception had a lovely time at the Queen's Hall yesterday. They were very well behaved and really enjoyed the show!

# 906 BBG 8

### **CBeebies!**

We are very excited to announce that our schools have been selected to take part in a casting opportunity for a new CBeebies series called 'Let's go for a walk', which will be filmed in July. This opportunity is for our Reception children and it will take place on Friday 7<sup>th</sup> June at Henshaw. The Reception children from Greenhead will be transported to Henshaw by a member of staff and will take part in some activities including playing games, singing songs and participating in discussions with the Cbeebies casting crew based on learning outdoors.

Please could the permission slip, which was sent home earlier this week with our Reception children, be <u>returned before</u> **7.6.19** (not 23.6.19 as stated on their letter), if you would like your child to be involved. Thank you.

### Cricket!

Our Federation bid has been successful, and we have been allocated 20 tickets for the children to go and see the ICC Cricket World Cup, South Africa V Sri Lanka at the Riverside in Durham on Friday 28<sup>th</sup> June!

As there are only 20 tickets available, we ask that you express and interest on the slip below and we will pick names out of a hat so that it is fair. We will then inform the children selected and send home further information about the trip.

### **Bardon Mill Carnival**

Just a reminder that on Saturday 22<sup>nd</sup> June we will be participating in the Bardon Mill Carnival and our theme this year is 'Pirates'!

If you would like your child to join in they must be supervised/ accompanied by an adult.

Please let us know if you would like to come along. Thank you.

## Safeguarding

To ensure pupil safety, please could all children be accompanied on to the school site by an adult.

Whilst the building work is in progress, please could any bikes or scooters, ridden to school, be brought into school for safekeeping, rather than parking it in the bike racks next to the Kitchen door.

Thank you

### **Missing School Uniform**

There have been a number of reports of missing uniform this term.

Please could you check the name tag in your child's school uniform to ensure you have the correct clothing.

Thank you

## Half term-Friday 24<sup>th</sup> May- Monday 3<sup>rd</sup> June

Just a reminder that school closes for the half term holidays on Friday 24<sup>th</sup> May and reopens on Monday 3<sup>rd</sup> June 2019.

Yours					
Juahhlutoles.					
Mrs Sarah Hutchinson - Executive Head Teacher					
××	××				
ICC Cricket World Cup- 28.6.19					
Child's Name:					
My child is interested in watching the ICC Cricket World Cup, S Durham, on Friday 28 <sup>th</sup> June and would like their name to be in					
Signed: (Parent/Carer)					
Please return by Monday 3 <sup>rd</sup> June – Thank you					